Berkeley Unified School District PTA Parent
2134 Martin Luther King Jr. Way
Berkeley, California 94704
(510) 644-6348
April 15, 2008
Senator Dick Ackerman 
State Capitol, Room 305
Sacramento, CA 95814

Dear Senator Ackerman:
I am writing to voice my objection to the governor’s proposed cuts of $4.8 billion to our state’s educational systems.  Despite ranking 46th in the nation in per child spending, it seems that every few years the parents and community members of our children are forced to fight to keep from sliding closer to dead last nationally in terms of education.  We are the richest state in the union, the eighth largest economy in the world, and yet we are $1,900 behind the national average in per child spending and you are proposing dropping us another $800 down.  This is absolutely unacceptable.

Proposition 98 was passed about 20 years ago and set a mandatory education spending minimum that could only be set aside by a two-thirds vote of the legislature.  In 2004, the legislature did just that for the 2004-2005 budget-year (making a $2 billion cut).  The loophole to set Proposition 98 aside for a year was meant to be used as a last resort in the event of an emergency, not as a first course of action every time there is a fiscal problem.  Proposition 98 was established to protect our children and our educational systems and setting it aside a second time in four years would clearly go against the spirit and intent of the proposition.

Strong leadership would find new sources of revenue in a time of crisis and not take from the most vulnerable citizens in our state.  Merely proposing these cuts will do tremendous damage to our schools.  Even if our school districts end up avoiding the cuts, they still need to plan for them as though they are going to happen.  Programs, teachers and support staff have been given notice that they will not be hired for next year.  They will have to make alternate plans for their employment for next year, and many of them will not be able to come back when and if they are notified this summer that the money is there after all.  In fact, many of them may never return to education once they have started down a new path.
As a parent, I understand the challenges inherent in balancing a budget, but I strongly oppose the governor’s budget proposal and plans to eviscerate funding for our children and our schools.  The politicians’ need for money should not be solved by taking money from our children.  Considering that we rank 46th in the country in education spending, the politicians have clearly been taking a lot from our children for a long time.  It is time to stop stealing from the kids.  Please continue to impress upon the governor and your fellow legislators in Sacramento that this pattern has to stop and that it is time for real leadership.







Sincerely,
